
 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
     
 
 

 

1100 ST. FRANCIS DRIVE. P.O. BOX 6850 SANTA FE, NM  87502 ∙ (505) 827-2036 

WWW.GENERALSERVICES.STATE.NM.US/RISKMANAGEMENT 

 

ADMINISTRATIVE SERVICES DIVISION 

(505) 827-2000 

 

FACILITIES MANAGEMENT DIVISION 

(505) 827-2141 

 

PURCHASING DIVISION 

(505) 827-0472 

 

RISK MANAGEMENT DIVISION 

(505) 827-2036 

 

STATE PRINTING & GRAPHIC SERVICES BUREAU 

(505) 476-1950 

 

TRANSPORTATION SERVICES DIVISION 

(505) 827-1957 

MICHELLE LUJAN GRISHAM 

GOVERNOR 
 

ROBERT E. DOUCETTE, JR. 

CABINET SECRETARY  

 

JEANNETTE CHAVEZ 

RMD DIRECTOR  
 

 

State of New Mexico 
General Services Department 

 

Re: NMCRA Adjusted Maximum Recovery Limit for FY25 

 

The New Mexico Civil Rights Act, 41-4A-6(C) NMSA 1978, provides for:  

 

“On July 1, 2022, and on July 1 of each successive year, the maximum recovery limit shall be increased 

by the increase in the cost of living. The increase in the cost of living shall be measured by the percentage 

increase as of August of the immediately preceding year over the level as of August of the previous year 

of the consumer price index for all urban consumers, United States city average for all items, or its 

successor index, as published by the United States department of labor or its successor agency, with the 

amount of the increase rounded to the nearest multiple of ten thousand dollars ($10,000); however, the 

maximum recovery limit shall not be adjusted downward as a result of a decrease in the cost of living. 

The risk management division of the general services department shall publish by May 1 of each year the 

adjusted maximum recovery limit that shall take effect the following July 1.”  

 

As of August 2023, the CPI was 3.7%. Therefore, pursuant to 41-4A-6(C) NMSA 1978, the Adjusted 

Maximum Recovery Limit on July 1, 2024, shall be $2,375,000.00.  


